
Grapevine Committee Minutes 
October 4, 2016

Opened with Serenity Prayer 
Grapevine Statement of Purpose

Tradition Ten 
Eight in attendance plus one guest.

We examined the Grapevine Boards. Talked about adding the first copy of 
the Grapevine to the display.

We continued discussion of where to send four subscriptions of the 
Grapevine as donations by the committee. Ryan provided locations and 
contact information. Nancy and Mary will contact to see if they would like us 
to send them a subscription. We will be taking advantage of a second 
subscription at half price.

Mary informed us that if you wish lo send GV to a prisoner it is easy once 
he/she is assigned a number. Subscription can follow them home, too!

Tom shares his seven minute audio story this month!

559-726-1216-follow prompts (may have long distance charges). Website 
info. at: www.aagrapevine.org/audio-instructions.

Mark, our area delegate shares.

In November we will fill out "Grow Your Grapevine" contest/activity cards. 
We will also be ready to order subscriptions.

Meeting end with Lord's Prayer.


